
From: Michelle Richards [Michelle.Richards@redland.qld.gov.au] 
Sent: Friday, 9 May 2014 1:26 PM 
To: 'director-general@tmr.qld.gov.au' 
Subject: Letter from CEO Redalnd City Council re Implementation of 40kph limit on 

Karragarra Island 
 
Dear Mr Scales, 
 
On behalf of Chief Executive Officer, Redland City Council please find attached a letter for your attention 
regarding the above matter. 
 
Hard copy to be sent in the post. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Michelle Richards  Executive Support Officer  
Office of the CEO  | Redland City Council |  
Cnr Middle and Bloomfield Streets, Cleveland  QLD  4163 
PO Box 21, Cleveland  QLD 4163 Australia 
 
T 61 7 3829 8889 | F 61 7 3829 8765 
E michelle.richards@redland.qld.gov.au 
 

 
Winner – 2013 Qld Environmental Innovation and Protection Award  
Winner – 2013 Young Legends (Environmental Leadership) Award   
Winner – 2013 Sustainable Healthy Waterways Award 
 

The linked image cannot be displayed.  The file may have been moved, renamed, or deleted. Verify that the link points to the correct file and location.
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Redland 
CITY COUNCIL 

8 May 2014 

Mr Neil Scales 
Director General 
Department of Transport and Main Roads 
Office of the Director General 
GPO Box 1549 
Brisbane QLD 4001 

Dear Mr Scales 

Redland City Council 
ABN 86 058 929 428 

Cnr Bloomfield & Middle Sts. 
Cleveland Old 4163 

PO Box 21, 
Cleveland Old 4163 

Telephone 07 3829 8 999 
Facsimile 07 3829 8765 

Email rcc@redland.qld.gov.au 
www.redland.qld.gov.au 

File No: RTT Traffic 
Contact: Abdish Athwal T: 3829 8501 

Re: Implementation of 40 kph AREA Speed limit on Karragarra Island 

In December 2013 Redland City Council (RCC) responded to a request by Councillor 
Mark Edwards on behalf of the Karragarra Island community in passing a resolution to 
authorise Council officers to investigate and seek all the necessary approvals for the 
implementation of a 40km/h speed limit on all the public roads on Karragarra Island. 

The Speed Management Committee (SMC) at its meeting on 26th March, 2014 granted 
formal approval to RCC for reduced speed limits 40km/h speed limit on all the public 
roads on Karragarra Island with a 20km/h speed limit on The Esplanade, between 
Bertram Road and swimming area to improve safety following a request by residents. 

Although the potential use of golf buggies was not raised at the SMC meeting , having 
regard for the view of the representations from the local community on the island, 
Council would give in-principle support for golf buggies to be driven on local roads on 
the island. 

I understand that Queensland Transport and Queensland Police Service have 
jurisdiction and authority to determine or proclaim the eligibility of a vehicle for 
registration or conditional registration for use on public roads. Council will fully support 
the decisions of your department. 

Should you have any further enquiries, please contact Mr Murray Erbs, Group Manager 
City Infrastructure on 3829 8533. 

Yours sincerely 

n 
xecutive Officer 
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